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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 9TH OCTOBER 2006
Question NO. 8

QUESTION:
Councillor E. Tuffy

To ask the Manager for a report on the effect on the delivery of the Council’s services of the embargo on the recruitment of additional staff in a county with a rapidly increasing population and consequent increase in demand for services

REPLY:


A staffing embargo has been imposed by the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government on employment levels in local authorities since 2003. In view of this and in line with recent Social Partnership Agreements i.e. Sustaining Progress & Towards 2016 a number of initiatives have been put in place to drive forward a change management agenda that makes more efficient use of staff and financial resources. 

The management of information is fundamental to achieving this goal and an Information Strategy is in place that is driving office automation and staff development projects where the focus is on customer service and the redirecting of staff resources, that is creating a more dynamic and responsive organisation. To allow the organisation to promote a rapid response to changes in our operational environment a significant investment in change and modernisation has resulted in a wide range of developments which include:

· Enhanced Customer Care Centre

· Council Meetings Application System

· Membersnet

· Pressnet

· Time and Attendance staff system

· On-line Electoral Register

· Document Management System

· Roadworks application and monitoring

· Automated Business to Business

· Business Process Improvement

· Automated salaries/wages system

· Performance Management Development System

· Property Path

· On-line Bill Payments systems

· On-line planning system

· Community – Connect on-line

· Greater staff mobility

· Development of Performance Indicators

· Customer Service Action Plan

· Practical Management System

In relation to improving spatial planning and the creation of a quality built environment we have developed a comprehensive schedule of all projects (184 valued at €1 billion) through adapting an interagency approach resulting in a more efficient and fast tracking projects management. We have also developed an approach to addressing anti social behaviour through a multi agency approach, the delivery of the County Development Board Strategy, the use of the Council’s expertise in technology to drive a community education project in conjunction with the Department of Education and the successful development and delivery of a young Traveller employment programme which is now being used as a model for a national project. 

In 2006 payroll costs will be in the region of €76 million representing 28% of the overall revenue budget. Considerable efforts will continue to be made to reduce overall inefficient work practices and overheads. To ensure the organisation is obtaining value for money a range of initiatives to enhance the level of service delivery in return for benchmarking are currently being progressed through discussions with the Trade Unions and the Partnership at Work Committee.

Notwithstanding these ongoing initiatives it is accepted that most organisations could do with additional resources from time to time to cope with increasing challenges. It is imperative, however, that we can demonstrate and satisfy ourselves that we do in fact utilise to the maximum all of our existing resources.

